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CONTEXT

The site lies in a quiet residential road and forms the mid-terrace of nine houses, the area is not a conservation area and there is a mixture of different ages of property but the terrace of houses which contains the application site is late Victorian. The house is currently used as a HMO and is licensed by the London Borough of Camden. They have recently issued an enforcement notice, requiring our clients upgrade the existing windows to provide better thermal insulation and draft proofing. My understanding is my clients have until January of next year to complete this work. 

DESIGN

The proposal is to replace the existing windows which are (mainly timber but there are some metal and UPVC windows included) with replacement UPVC windows. The windows will be designed to have the same opening mechanism, i.e. sash windows will be replaced with sash windows, and likewise casement windows will be replaced by casement windows. It is also intended that the glazing pattern and member sizes will be matching the existing. The reason we wish to install new UPVC windows is because they are easy to maintain and provide very good quality raft-proofing and thermal efficiency. It is not considered that the existing windows could be upgraded to meet your environmental health department’s requirements and comply with the enforcement notice referred to above. 

There are many examples within the area where UPVC windows have been used, either partially or wholly in the front of the property as follows:

No. 71, 73 (part), 75 & 77 Hillfield Road - all UPBVC windows in the same terrace as the application site. 

No. 90, 84 (part), 82 & 88, 74 & 36 Hillfield Road 

No. 59 & No.55 Achilles Road - which are at the back of the site.

1, 2 & 3 Norman Terrace, Agamemnon Road around the corner from the site.

Cholmley Gardens – which is at the corner of Hillfield Road and Fortune Green Road here approximately 95% of the flats, have replacement UPVC windows. There are over 100 flats within this block. 
We can find no planning record of any application for replacement windows on your website. Perhaps at the time it was not considered to be a material alteration to the building, a view of which I personally still hold.

ACCESS

It is proposed that all the new windows will be designed as fire escape windows to habitable rooms which will improve the means of escape to some rooms. 

